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	Clearwater  County

Assessor’s Office

213 Main Avenue North, Department 203

Bagley, MN 56621-8304

Phone: 218-694-6260 Fax: 218-694-6244

	Cheryl Grover, Assessor: Jamie Freeman, Deputy Assessor: Rodney Knutson, Sr. Assessor Clerk    



Dear Property Owner,

The enclosed Green Acre Application form and Addendum form are being sent to you because of a recent transfer of land in Clearwater County into your name.  This land is currently enrolled in the Green Acres program under the previous owner; we will need you to fill out the enclosed forms so that you as the current owner have an application on file.

An Addendum form is required   for each parcel of land enrolled in this program.  If you have any questions or need help in filling out these forms the staff at the Assessor’s Office will be available Monday thru Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. or by phone at 218-694-6260.

One part of the Green Acres Law that is not explained clearly on either of the enclosed forms is the “payback” of taxes when you transfer or sell all or a portion of a parcel you have enrolled in this program.  Under current Minnesota law any property transferred or sold and enrolled in the Green Acres program will have a 3 year payback on the benefit received.  So if you are enrolled for a number of years you will be required to payback an average benefit of the most recent three years, payback years cannot exceed the actual number of years you are enrolled in the program.

It is important that only those acres that you actively pasture be included in this application process.  This means that the fenced land you enroll should historically have grazing or haying occurring on that parcel for part of every year or at least 3 out of every 5 years.  The one animal excluded from this activity would be horses.

Again our office staff is available to answer any questions you may have on this very important process.

Sincerely,

Cheryl Grover

Clearwater County Assessor

Enc.
